
MINISTRY OF ENVIRONMENT, SOLID WASTE MANAGEMENT AND CLIMATE 

CHANGE 

 (ENVIRONMENT AND CLIMATE CHANGE DIVISION) 

 

NOTICE FOR PUBLIC INSPECTION OF EIA REPORT 

 

Notice is hereby given under Section 20 of the Environment Protection Act 2002 by the 

Department of Environment, Ministry of Environment, Solid Waste Management and 

Climate Change that an application for an EIA Licence has been submitted on 27 

December 2022 under Section 18(1) of the Act for a scheduled undertaking and that 

the EIA report shall be opened for public inspection. 

 

(a) The undertaking concerns the Proposed Residential Morcellement - Balnea 

Phase 3 by ALTEO AGRI Ltd. 

(b) The location of the proposed undertaking is at Trou d’Eau Douce, in the district 

of Flacq. 

 

(c)  The report may be inspected during normal office working hours (i.e. 08.45 to 

           12.00 hrs and 12.30 hrs to 16.00 hrs) at the Resource Centre of the Department 

            of Environment, Ground Floor, Ken Lee Tower, Cnr. Barracks and St. Georges 

           Streets, Port Louis and at the District Council of Flacq. 

 

The report may also be inspected at the following web address: 

http://business.edbmauritius.org 

 

(d)   Public comments should either be submitted in writing to the Director of 

Environment or through the abovementioned web address on 28 January 2023 

at latest. The envelope should be marked “EIA comments”, on the top left hand 

corner and addressed to: 

 

The EIA Desk 

Department of Environment 

Ministry of Environment, Solid Waste Management and Climate Change 

Ken Lee Tower 

Cnr. Barracks and St. Georges Streets 

Port Louis 

Date:  05 January 2023 
Department of Environment 

                           Ministry of Environment, Solid Waste 

Management and Climate Change 
 

http://business.edbmauritius.org/

